HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, AUGUST 26, 2014 – 9:15 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM
-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron and Kim Roy to discuss contract negotiations for Patrol Officers:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


PATROL OFFICER NEGOTIATIONS
Garron and Seelig have met with the bargaining unit and they are asking that overtime be paid after using sick leave.  Roy was not in favor of this but her and Garron were okay with paying overtime if one was called to attend court after using sick time.  She added that she does not want to make it any different than what the other bargaining units have in their contracts.  Seelig stated that he wants to talk to the chief about this.

Another thing that has come up is that retirees would like to work details.  Seelig does not know how this works legally and again will check with the chief.  

Seelig mentioned they don‘t want the Permanent Intermittent Officers part of the union as there are more PI then there are full time officers and are concerned  they may start to move in on future negotiations. 
Moved by Roy and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 9:20 p.m.:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron

Clerk

/pjm

